



Matthew Rodriquez
Secretary for
Environmental Protection

## Department of Toxic Substances Control



Barbara A. Lee, Director 9211 Oakdale Avenue Chatsworth, California 91311

Edmund G. Brown Jr.
Governor

July 26, 2017

Mr. John Moreno City of Paramount Manager 16400 Colorado Avenue Paramount, California 90723-5012

APPROVAL OF SITE INVESTIGATION REPORT FOR THE PARAMOUNT VILLAGE PARK LOCATED AT 15150 ILLINOIS AVENUE, PARAMOUNT, CALIFORNIA 90723

Dear Mr. Moreno:

The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) has reviewed the CAM 17 metals and Chromium VI sampling results titled "Site Investigation Report, Village Park" dated June 2, 2017. The soil and dust sampling results are for the Paramount Village Park prepared by Tetra Tech, Inc.

DTSC's review indicate that concentrations detected in the soil and dust at the Paramount Village Park are below screening levels for all metals except for Arsenic's concentrations that are below background levels for the Paramount area. DTSC agrees with the report's recommendation that no further action is necessary for the Park.

If you have any questions on this issue, please contact me at (818) 717-6534 or Haissam Salloum at <a href="mailto:haissam.salloum@dtsc.ca.gov">haissam.salloum@dtsc.ca.gov</a> or (818) 717-6538.

Sincerely,

Sayareh Amir Branch Chief

Brownfields and Environmental Restoration Program - Chatsworth Office

enteffmil